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H.R. 570, Offshore Accountability Act of 2021 
As ordered reported by the House Committee on Natural Resources on October 13, 2021 
 
By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2022  2022-2026  2022-2031  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  0  0  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 0  0  0  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  *  *  not estimated  

Statutory pay-as-you-go 
procedures apply? No Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2032? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

* = between zero and $500,000.  

H.R. 570 would codify certain reporting requirements for firms that operate oil and gas 
facilities in the Outer Continental Shelf. The bill would set deadlines for reporting any 
failures of safety or pollution control equipment and would require operators to provide 
written analyses to the Secretary of the Interior on the causes of the failure and corrective 
actions taken. Those documents would be made available to the public on the Department of 
the Interior’s (DOI’s) website. The bill also would require operators to notify the Secretary 
of any changes made by equipment manufactures in response to such failures. 

CBO expects that the reporting requirements in H.R. 570 would not significantly increase 
administrative costs because the Bureau of Safety and Environmental Enforcement, an 
agency within DOI, collects similar information under current law. CBO estimates that the 
administrative expenses associated with implementing H.R. 570 would be less than 
$500,000; such spending would be subject to the availability of appropriated funds. 

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Kathleen Gramp. The estimate was reviewed by 
H. Samuel Papenfuss, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis.
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